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Orinda Public Meetings
City Council

Regular Meeting:

Tuesday, Dec. 14, 7 p.m.

By Teleconference Only
Planning Commission
Tuesday, Dec. 14, 7 p.m.
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Supplemental Sales Tax
Oversight Commission
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By Teleconference Only
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Has $1Mil to lend on
California Real Estate*

V.LP, TRUST DEED COMPANY
OVER 40 YEARS OF FAST FUNDING

Principal (818) 248-0000 Broker
WWW.VIPLOAN.COM *Sufficient equity required - no consumer loans
Real Estate License #01041073
CA Department of Real Estate, NMLS #339217

Private Party loans generally have higher interest rates,
points & fees than conventional discount loans
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moments and beautiful memories!

Thanksgiving is the perfect time to give thanks! | truly love being part of the real estate community for and
appreciate my wonderful clients, colleagues and friends. May your Thanksgiving be filled with special
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Current Orinda Library

By Sora O'Doherty

At its Nov. 16 meeting, the
Orinda City Council presented
a proclamation commemorat-
ing the 20th anniversary of the
“new” Orinda library. The
proclamation praises the
Friends of the Orinda Library
for raising $5 million, which
was matched by the city, for
the construction of the build-
ing on Orinda Way. The pro-
ject included the library, an art
gallery, meeting rooms, an au-
ditorium and an outdoor plaza
and sculpture garden that the
proclamation says is used and
enjoyed by residents of all ages
and serves both a functional
and a symbolic role in the
community. The city expressed
its deep appreciation to all the
volunteers and staff who have
worked so hard to make it an
outstanding library that is
treasured by the Orinda
community.

The proclamation was
read into the record by Mayor
Amy Worth, who promised to
deliver it to library manager
Michael Beller. Worth was on
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the board of the Friends of the
Orinda Library for a number
of years until she was elected
to the city council. During that
time she represented Orinda
on the Contra Costa County Li-
brary Commission.

The Orinda Library is in
the heart of the civic space in
the Village section of Orinda
that also houses the commu-
nity center and the community
park, close to Orinda city hall.
The library provides a gather-
ing place for citizens of all ages
and interests, serving, the
proclamation explains, as the
community’s link to the ex-
panding knowledge base of the
world and imparting the val-
ues and visions of the
community.

The first circulating book
collection was established in
1915 by Contra Costa County in
an Orinda deposit station with
an annual circulation of 344
books. By 1925 the library oc-
cupied a small bookcase in the
Orinda store, but, due to lim-
ited supervision of the collec-
tion, the county considered re-
moving the station. To ensure
continued library services, the

Orinda Library, circa 1935

Orinda Parent Teachers Asso-
ciation moved the library to a
donated space in a nearby va-
cant store, and the library was
staffed by PTA volunteers
every afternoon until a librar-
ian was hired.

In 1935, the Orinda Im-
provement Association and the
Orinda Fire Department
agreed to build an addition to
the firehouse, then located at
107 Orinda Way, now the loca-
tion of Orinda Village An-
tiques, in order to house the li-
brary. The building was de-
signed by local Orinda archi-
tects who donated their time
and was funded by the State
Employment Relief
Administration.

The library stayed in the
firehouse until it was moved to
the Orinda Community Church
in 1949. In 1954, the newly es-
tablished Orinda Library
Board began fundraising for a
new library, which was dedi-
cated in 1958. The building
was enlarged in the 1960s to
provide for a children’s wing.

Following Orinda’s incor-
poration in 1985, the city
worked in partnership with
the Friends of the Orinda Li-
brary to maintain the library
building and preserve library
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services and hours, which
were significantly reduced
with county budget cuts in the
early 1990s. In 1997, the city
and the Friends recognized the
need to build a new library,
which was opened in Novem-
ber 2001.

The city’s proclamation
recognized the library’s role as
aresource to students and
adults, offering book checkout,
enhanced online library re-
sources, and programs for
youth and seniors, including
free delivery of books and li-
brary materials to seniors in
their homes in conjunction
with the Orinda Association.

The Friends of the Orinda
Library will be celebrating the
library anniversary on Satur-
day, Dec. 4, with a holiday
book sale and candy cane
giveaway on Library Plaza
from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. The
Friends are also looking for
volunteers for the candy cane
giveaway and for work in the
library bookshop, which is
trying out adding morning
hours on Saturdays to coincide
with the Orinda Farmers Mar-
ket. If enough customers and
volunteers come forward, the
early hours will be added to
the schedule.

For info, visit www.friendsoftheorindalibrary.org
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Orinda city council kicks off celebration
of Orinda Theatre’s 80th anniversary

Rheem and opened with the film “Texas,”
staring William Holden. The theatre boasted
its iconic neon sign, which Rheem called a
“blazing informal Neon gateway” to Orinda.
The theatre is decorated with murals by the
famed artist Anthony Heinsberger.

Slated for demolition in 1984, the theatre
was saved by the efforts of the Friends of the
Orinda Theatre. This followed nine years of
community advocacy and a legal battle that
went all the way to the California Supreme
Court. As part of that battle, the Friends ap-
plied to the State Historical Resources Com-
mission, and, as a result, the building was
listed in the State Historical Registry and later
in the National Historic Registry, based on, ac-
cording to the proclamation, “the streamline
modern style of architecture, the mural inte-
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Orinda Theatre, lighted Photo Derek Zemrak

By Sora O'Doherty

The Orinda City Council on Nov. 16 recognized
the 80th anniversary of the opening of the
Orinda Theatre on Dec. 27, 1941, with a
proclamation. Current theatre owner Derek
Zemrak has announced that the theatre will
host its own celebration of the anniversary on
Dec. 27 with a showing of “Cinema Paradiso,”
free to all contributors to the theatre’s Go-
FundMe effort, without which, Zemrak says,
the theatre could not have survived the
COVID-19 pandemic.

The Orinda Theatre was built by Donald

rior and the bank building’s exterior stainless
columns and Arizona sandstone rock siding,”
as well as Rheem’s “Crossroads Core of the
City concept.”

The theatre is now an anchor of the The-
atre Square shopping center, featuring retail
stores, businesses, and restaurants. The
downtown area on the south side of the BART
station is alternately knows as the Theatre
District or Orinda Crossroads.

The council’s proclamation expresses
“deep appreciation to the individuals and or-
ganizations whose dedicated efforts preserved
and supported this magnificent community
treasure for decades.”

Zemrak says that further plans for the cel-
ebration on the 27th are underway. During the
pandemic, Zemrak took the opportunity to re-
store many of the theatre’s iconic features. See
story: www.lamorindaweekly.com/
archive/issue1505/Extensively-renovated-
Orinda-Theatre-reopens-April-30.html

Contributions to the Orinda Theatre can be made on their GoFundMe page,
www.gofundme.com/f/orinda-theatre-needs-your-help



